
 
 

 

“The House that Brotherhood Built” 

PHI CHAPTER ARROW 

Fall 2010 

“Alumni are a product of their chapter. If the chapter stresses ‘Theta Chi for Life’, if they consider the status of alumni 
to be respected, if they determine that they will be undergraduates for a few years and Theta Chi for Life alumni the 

rest of their lives, then and only then will we have good alumni relations”.  

Quoted by: George Kilavos (Delta Xi Chapter) 

 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 
ALUMNI COUNCIL PRESIDENT 

Greetings brothers, 

First, I would like to thank everyone who attended Pig 

Banquet this spring. It is always fun to hear from the 

young and old about the house and to share a few 

memorable moments they have had during their years at 

Phi. I would love to welcome you back for the 2011 Pig 

Banquet to be held March 26th 2011.  

Once again fall is here that means it is time for 

Bison football. That also means homecoming is around 

the corner. This year the homecoming challenge will be against Western Illinois on October 2nd.  

I encourage all of you who will be in Fargo for homecoming to stop by the house for the parade 

and enjoy a social with coffee and doughnuts. After the parade is tailgating, the game, and then 

more socializing at Chubs  

If you get a change to stop by the house 

you will notice a few exterior and interior 

improvements that have been done in the last 

year. On the main floor, lady’s head and the coat 

room have been remodeled and are now looking 

excellent. On the exterior, the roof is being 

replaced, which was in much need of repair. As 

always, it is encouraged to donate to Theta Chi 

for Life so we can continue making 

improvements to the house. At the last Pig Banquet we 

did not feel we needed to do a full renovation, we just 

need to pick away at one or two projects at a time. 

There have been quite a few remodeling projects done 

to other Greek houses, so we need to continue doing 

our part to keep our house looking its best.  

As far as the active chapter, they continue to 

excel in all areas it seems. Whether it is their 

recruitment, scholarship, philanthropy, or campus 

involvement, they seem to be receiving recognition from 

someone for the good deeds they have done. It is great 

to see Phi continuing the tradition of being a strong chapter. If you happen to be in Fargo for 

any reason, take some to time to stop by and check-in with the house to see how the actives are 

doing. 

Fraternally,  

Peter Gates, 1677 



 
 

LETTER FROM THE ACTIVE CHAPTER PRESIDENT 

Hello Brothers, 

I hope this letter finds you all healthy and happy! It’s been a 

beautiful few months in Fargo, and as the summer comes to an end, 

Phi Chapter has a lot to celebrate! Upon returning from the 154th 

Annual Convention, the active brothers from Phi celebrated the 

successes of the previous year, including the acquisition of our 10th 

Howard R. Alter Award for Chapter Excellence. This landmark 

solidifies Phi’s place as the chapter holding the most Alter awards, 

and is definitely a source of pride for the active chapter. Phi also 

took home several other awards, including a recruitment award for 

initiating more than 30 men in a year and two awards for traveling the farthest distance to be at 

an event.  

In other news, nationally Theta Chi has been researching the possibility of implementing 

a comprehensive and universal new member program.  Phi chapter has been asked to be a part 

of this initiative, and is one of only a handful of chapters across the country to try and pilot this 

program. Shawn Bennett, Director of Learning and Development at Theta Chi International 

Headquarters, will be visiting Phi to help us in this endeavor.  

Locally, there is a lot to look forward to as well.  Thanks to help of Russ Handgard and 

the alumni who have donated to the Theta Chi for Life Fund, the roof is finally being completely 

replaced.  

I would personally like to invite you back to the chapter house for Homecoming this 

year. Homecoming will be Saturday October 2nd. As always, Phi will be hosting an open house 

for you and your family to stop by and enjoy the parade and other festivities. The active chapter 

will be partnering with Alpha Gamma Delta for this year. 

Something unique about this year’s homecoming is the planning of an 80’s and 90’s 

Greek Reunion.  There will be events such as a Greek Social on Friday, October 1st through 

Saturday, October 2nd. For more information and to register, please visit www.ndsualumni.com. 

If you haven’t already, please also visit our chapter website at www.phionline.org for a 

complete alumni page and homecoming information. 

Here at Phi, we’re hoping to continue to work hard and continue to be one of the best 

chapters of Theta Chi. Our roster currently includes 72 men, with a 2.96 G.P.A (.2 above the all-

men’s average), and over $8,100 of dollars raised for charity and over 1000 hours of service for 

last semester.  We continue to strive to live the ideals of our fraternity, and I can’t emphasize 

enough how much of an honor it has been serving as president. I am proud of the men that are 

a part of our chapter, and proud to call myself a brother of Theta Chi. 

 

I hope to see you soon! 

Love & Respect, 

Cory Loveless, 1767 

 

http://www.ndsualumni.com/
http://www.phionline.org/


 
 

 

CONGRATULATIONS ALUMNUS GLEN MASSET  

Colonel (Brother) Glen A. Masset (Phi #1252) assumed 
duties as District Engineer and Commander of the U.S. 
Army Corps of Engineers Little Rock District on June 15, 
2010.   
The District is responsible for a $1.17 billion program in 
fiscal year 2010.  This includes civil works, military 
construction, environmental stewardship, emergency 
management and work in support of other government 
organizations, throughout Arkansas, southern Missouri 
and the nation.  The district has a staff of about 790 
employees. It supervises the Arkansas River and other 
waterways, including 13 locks and dams, 12 multi-
purpose lakes, seven hydroelectric power plants, and 
more than a half million acres of public lands and water. 
Colonel Masset came to Little Rock District from 
Vaihingen, Germany, where he was Deputy Engineer 
Division Chief, Logistics Directorate, Headquarters, 

United States European Command.   
Colonel Masset enlisted in the North Dakota Army National Guard in Nov 1982 as a 

Combat Engineer Soldier, where he served in both enlisted and officer positions.  In May 1989, 
he graduated from North Dakota State University with a Bachelor of Science Degree in 
Construction Management & Engineering and entered Active Duty with a Regular Army 
commission in the Corps of Engineers.  

He is also a graduate of the Army Command and General Staff College at Fort 
Leavenworth, KS; the Combined Arms Staff Service School also at Fort Leavenworth; the Armor 
Officers Advanced Course at Fort Knox, KY; the Engineer Officer’s Basic Course at Fort Belvoir, 
VA; and the Army’s Jungle Warfare and Airborne Schools.  

His prior assignments include: Platoon Leader and Company Executive Officer, 5th 
Engineer Battalion, Fort Leonard Wood, MO; Maintenance Officer, 130th Engineer Brigade, 
Hanau, GE; Company Commander, 16th Engineer Battalion, Bamberg, GE; Engineer 
Observer/Controller, Combat Maneuver Training Center, Hohenfels, GE; Equipment Officer and 
S-3 Operations Officer, 937th Engineer Group, and Executive Officer, 1st Engineer Battalion, Fort 
Riley, KS; and Deputy Chief of Staff, and Chief, Training Integration Office, U.S. Army Engineer 
School, Fort Leonard Wood, MO.  He took command of the 9th Engineer Battalion (C)(M), 2nd 
Brigade Combat Team, 1st Infantry Division (M), Schweinfurt, GE, on 22 Jun 2005 and  deployed 
as commander of Task Force 9th Engineers (Gila) to Operation Iraqi Freedom from Sep 2006 to 
Nov 2007.  COL Masset has served in the following Operations: Desert Shield, Desert Storm, 
Joint Endeavor, Enduring Freedom, and Iraqi Freedom (OIF I and OIF 06-08).   

His military awards include: Bronze Star (1OLC), Meritorious Service Medal (3OLC), Joint 
Service Commendation Medal, Army Commendation Medal (3OLC), and Army Achievement 
Medal (1OLC). 
 
 
Article Submitted by: Alumnus Kyle Blake (1258) 



 
 

PAST ALUMNI PRESIDENT 

Greetings Brothers, 
 
   It is a great time to be a Theta Chi! We changed the format 
for Pig Banquet a couple of years ago and that has been very well-
received and proven successful. That success was manifested by the 
great turn-outs for the past two banquets which in turn have 
strengthened the ties of brotherhood that we share.  Theta Chi for 
Life has become a huge asset for the alumni. It provides the much 
needed care and maintenance of the house. There is always 
something to repair or improve, but with a steady flow of revenue, 
we can take on projects as they are identified in order to preserve and improve our greatest 
asset.  In the past few years we have established a scholarship fund that will help active 
members with funding their education.  We have an active chapter that has established Theta 

Chi as a positive presence on the Campus of NDSU as well as 
throughout the community. Theta Chi is a legendary 
organization and I am proud to be a part. 

In May when it seemed that legislators and the 
media couldn't get enough bashing NDSU, the Alumni 
Association Chairman, Mike Krueger (71), sent out a letter 
that expressed his "Bison Pride".  It was a compelling 
statement of his pride in the past achievements and current 
status of NDSU.  I sent the letter to all of you who are on my 
email distribution list.  I received a note back from Brother 
Dewey Kautzman that reminded me of our fraternity's 
commitment to NDSU: "Alma Mater first; and Theta Chi for 
Alma Mater".  Quite simply, Theta Chi cannot be strong 
without a strong university and we have a responsibility to 
promote that strength in any way that we can.  We seem to 

be finally moving past the acrimony and moving into a calmer era (although I will reserve my 
optimism until after the 2011 legislative session).  President Bresciani appears to have the ability 
to represent NDSU well throughout the State, mend fences, and continue the momentum - and 
that is what is important.   We need to assist his administration in any way that we can. 
 
I look forward to seeing you at Homecoming.  
Fraternally, 
RC Stein, Past President of the Alumni Council (2009-2010) 
 

ACTIVE CHAPTER NEWS 
Scholarship (Ryan Marquette) 

Being an officer in Theta Chi, I’ve sent my fair share of emails: “Hey, 
do your study hours!” or “Check out this seminar on being studious...” 
and even once, “WHO took my shampoo??” But none of those 
compare to the one I wrote this summer. 

It was at the end of June when I got the semester’s grades 

from the Greek Life office. I opened the NDSU envelope and peeked 



 
 

inside. Before I knew it, I felt like my whole face was trying to smile. I saw our GPA, too happy to do 

anything.  

So I began typing, almost maniacally, into my keyboard. As I pounded away at the keys I thought 

to myself how great it is to get our GPA up to a 2.964 from a 2.773 the previous semester. I was so proud 

of my brothers that they managed to lend the helping hand and get 15 brothers back into good academic 

standing. The more I crunched the numbers, the more my smile grew and grew. This past year we had the 

lowest failed credit to member ratio of all the Fraternities on campus (even better than Kappa Psi’s)! 

Getting a 2.964 means we can truly brag that we: are the largest chapter (73), we beat the IFC and all 

men’s averages, and placed 3rd amongst the fraternities. We cut the number of brothers on academic 

probation in half, meaning that the newly installed study buddy system was quite effective. 

 
Social (Lucas Mayfield)  
                We had a variety of themed socials over the past 
year.  We had socials with both sororities and fraternities, 
allowing for members to better know both men and women in 
Greek Life.  Hosting a sledding social during the winter, having 
a Halloween dance, and going to a movie and out for supper 
were a few of the socials we had.  We also had one 
social/philanthropy event before Valentine’s Day; decorating 
sugar cookies and making cards that we later delivered to an 
assisted living home. 
Philanthropy (Tony Miller) 

This year the brothers of Phi chapter succeeded in extending the helping hand to the community 
of Fargo. We have been working very closely with the YWCA. We have helped them about twice a month 
doing anything from moving and sorting food to spending time with the kids that live there. We put in 
over 380 hours of sandbagging this last spring despite the fact that we did not get any days off school. We 
were put in the fifth most hours of sandbagging of any organization behind organizations such as the 
Salvation Army and Fargo Public Schools. During our Days of Giving project we donated over 50 pints of 
blood and raised over $700 for Relay for Life. We raised a total of over $8,000 and put in about 1,000 
hours of service. All in all we had a very successfully year.  
 
Rush (Kyle Sebesta) 

Phi chapter made great progress in our year round recruitment efforts last year, and we continue 
improving. Our fall rush week this year contained several events to encourage people to come over to the 
house and learn more about Theta Chi. Events included a Car Smash, In-house Mini-Golf, Dunk Tank and 
Lawn Games, and a trip to Thunder road for Go-Karts and Mini-Golf.  At the end of the week, we extended 
some bids to some awesome potential new members. We hope this leads to a great class to initiate. We 
are looking forward to getting back to our “365 Recruitment” to set up successful spring recruitment. 
Currently our chapter is the largest Fraternity at NDSU, and we continue to recruit so that we can 
continue our recent success. 

Fraternity Standards Chair (Dean Derfus) 
Over the past semester we increased the number of members on 

our committee by two. Currently, we are in the process of 

making membership review sheets. These sheets allow members 

to see what aspects they can improve on and set goals for the 

upcoming semester. Additionally, we are overlooking our current 

Constitution and By-Laws and making changes where necessary.  



 
 

CAMPUS GREEK REPORT 
Greetings from the Office of Greek Life!  As we begin our semester on campus, I am 

continuously amazed at the outstanding student leaders we have 
in our Fraternity and Sorority community and the passion they 
have for their respective groups and our overall community.  The 
men from Theta Chi could be seen across campus assisting as we 
welcomed new students to our campus while proudly sporting 
their letters. 
The Greek community has a full year ahead, beginning with an 

early recruitment for the fraternity community.  The IFC planned a 

pre-Labor Day recruitment schedule in hopes to visit with men 

prior to the first round of tests, which is a change from the past 

few years.  Many groups, such as Theta Chi have embraced the 

365-day recruitment model.  With this being said, I fully expect our 

men’s chapters to be welcoming in new 

members on a rolling basis versus the one-

week prior to Labor Day.    

Later in the semester we will be 

welcoming our newest members of the IFC 

community at NDSU, Delta Tau Delta.  The men 

from Delta Tau Delta will be on campus to visit 

with students, faculty and staff about our 

community so they can begin their official 

recruitment efforts this spring.   With respect 

for our current chapters on campus, the men 

of Delta Tau Delta will begin formal 

recruitment after our chapters have finished 

their formal recruitment period in the spring 

semester.  I know they are very excited to be 

on campus and are most definitely ready to work with our chapters, alumni and community. 

For those who can make it back for Homecoming, we would love to see you in for a visit.  

The Phi chapter has so very much to celebrate this year and I welcome you all back to meet with 

the collegiate students and celebrate the brotherhood you have all shared through the bonds in 

Theta Chi. 

If I can be of assistance in anyway, please feel free to contact me! 

Sincerely, 

Courtney Barstad   

Courtney.barstad@ndsu.edu  

 701.231.8565. 

 
 

mailto:Courtney.barstad@ndsu.edu


 
 

HOUSE UPDATES 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CAMPUS UPDATE  

Warm greetings to Theta Chi Alumni from 

NDSU!  It is with great enthusiasm that we 

welcome our students back to campus this 

fall for another year of engaged learning in 

this great academic community.   NDSU 

warmly welcomed President Dean Bresicani 

in June, and he is already helping NDSU 

regain momentum and confidence.  From 

the beginning, he is determined to be 

student centered, and this was proven by 

adding Student Body President Kevin Black to 

the President’s cabinet.  Dr. Bresciani’s commitment to reestablishing NDSU’s credibility and 

relationships on campus and in North Dakota is a great step forward.   

Greek life at NDSU is alive and well.  The traditions and rich history that Greeks bring to NDSU 

campus life are critical in shaping a vibrant and holistic learning environment.  A degree from 

NDSU must represent a combination of academic training combined with hands on learning.  

The Greeks do this so well with your commitment to developing future leaders and community 

involvement through service and philanthropy. 

Please know that our Alumni are such a strong part of our NDSU family.  Your continued 

confidence in NDSU and strong voice of support are heard around the region.    Go Bison. 

 

Sincerely, 

Prakash Mathew 

Vice president for Student Affairs 

 

 

Finishing up the front of the house Working on the back side of the house 



 
 

New NDSU President!!  
Former Texas A&M 

Vice President Dean 
Bresciani put on an NDSU 
baseball cap and said he's 
ready to go, even though 
he's not slated to take over 
until June 15."I don't think 
NDSU can afford to wait for 
its next president to get 
started officially," he said.  

Bresciani, 50, was vice president for student affairs at Texas A & M from 2004-08, where 
he was an adjunct professor in educational administration and human resources development.  

The board voted unanimously to hire Bresciani, after spending the day interviewing 
three finalists. Richie Smith, outgoing president of the higher education board, said Bresciani 
came highly recommended in a phone interview with Defense Secretary Robert Gates, former 
president of Texas A&M. "He didn't have to take the call," Smith said of Gates. "He took the call, 
spent 25 minutes, and the things he told us (about Bresciani) were marvelous. A reference like 
that you don't discount."Smith said about Bresciani, "He's a no-nonsense type of guy in a nice 
way." 

Bresciani used the words "re-establish" and "re-instill" when talking about his plans, 
which include traveling the state to meet people. But he shook his head when asked if the 
school needed repair. 
"Frankly, I don't believe so," Bresciani said. "This is an incredible institution that has 
accomplished incredible things. We simply need to re-instill people's trust and faith in the 
success of this university and what it contributes to the state of North Dakota." 

Bresciani earned a bachelor's degree in sociology from Humboldt State University, a 
master's degree in college student personnel from Bowling Green State University, and a 
doctorate in higher education finance from the University of Arizona. 
Asked if he had a message for staff and students, Bresciani said: "Get ready." 
Article Taken from: The Associated Press. 

 

THE THETA CHI FAMILY BECOMES BIGGER 

NEW BABIES 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Ryan and Angie Johansen 

welcomed Norah Ann into the world on  

May 17, 2010. 

 

Colin and Anne Miller welcomed Elizabeth Anne into the 

world on February 25, 2010. 

 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Other Births 
Chris and Ronda Schauer (1424) welcomed Kortney Robin Schauer to their family on February 1, 2010.   

 Collin and Anne Mille welcomed Elizabeth Anne into the world on We February 25th of 2010.   

Shawn and Lindsay Nieuwsma welcomed Reagan Jane to their family on January 5, 2010. 

Ross and Abbie “Dubie” Minnichsoffer welcomed Millie to their family January 20, 2010. 

Jake and Marja Stenzel welcomed Charlotte to their family. 

 
GOING TO THE CHAPEL OF LOVE 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lance Minnichsoffer and Molli Knudson will be 
married on October 15th 2010 in Harriet Island 

Saint Paul MN 

 

Peter DeMuth and Tiffany Lund were married 
on May 22, 2010 in Plymouth, MN. 

 

Jason and Sarah Gates welcomed Emily Kay into the 

world on June 25, 2010

 
 



 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
September 27- October 3 Homecoming Week 

October 2 All Greek Reunion  

October 25-30 Initiation Week 

NATIONAL THETA CHI MEETING  

 

“Turtle Turds, this is Lightning Fox, do you 

read me?” A 30-hour car ride called for 

communication with two-way radios 

between the two cars that drove to Orlando 

for convention. Fast food joints, sketchy 

truck stops, and naps were some of the 

events that occurred during the trip. What 

was it really that made it a complete trip? It 

was getting to know your brothers and 

Ryan Lee and Bekah Hovland were married 
on July 17, 2010 in Valley City, ND. 

 

Not Pictured 
Zach Wagner and Kayla Schwartzbauer were married September 18, 

2010 in Bismarck, ND. 
John Thorson and Kari Haugen were married September 18, 2010 in 

Fargo, ND. 
Jake Stenzel and Marja were married this summer in Fargo, ND. 

 

There are three things that last: faith, hope 
and love, and the greatest of these is love. 

Corinthians 13:13 



 
 

experiencing life-long memories that you would eventually tell your children.  

 Busy conferences and break-out sessions occurred all day; thankfully they were in the 

hotel so we didn’t have to get smothered in the muggy heat of Florida. Meeting new brothers 

from chapters all over the continent was an awesome time for all of us. The performance of the 

new ritual, receiving the Man Mile Award and the Randall Award, and learning new ideas we 

could bring back to our chapter were some of the great outcomes of the convention. The 

greatest one was receiving an award that our chapter had worked for all year, the Alter Award.   

After the silence, we were ecstatic and our faces reflected the joy that we felt. It was 

something that we had won together an accomplishment and that we could be proud of. We are 

proud to be the chapter that has received the most Alter awards, but we can’t let excitement lull 

us into complacency. We’re ready for another one! 

 Convention was a time for learning, becoming better leaders, and practicing our ritual. It 

wasn’t those things that made convention. It was being with our brothers during those times 

that made convention worthwhile. Memorable events like singing the National Anthem at 

midnight on the July 4th during the monotonous car ride home really made our trip 

unforgettable. 

“Excellence is an art won by training and habituation. We do not act rightly because we 

have virtue or excellence, but we rather have those because we have acted rightly. We are what 

we repeatedly do. Excellence, then, is not an act but a habit.”     

-  Aristotle 

Written By Brother: Zach Lorsung 

HOMECOMING  

SOCIAL AT HOUSE BEFORE PARADE – 9:30AM  

PARADE BEGINS - 10:00AM  

TAILGATING AFTER PARADE (FARGO DOME) – 12:00PM 

 NORTH DAKOTA STATE UNIVERSITY VS. WESTERN ILLINOIS    – 1:00PM  

 
THETA CHI SCHOLARSHIP 

In 2008 Theta Chi Alumni started a scholarship fund.  Our goal at the time was to raise 

$10,000 to start giving two scholarships of $500 each.   Our goal at the time was to hit $10,000 

by fall of 2009. 

As of today we have reached or goal of raising $10,000.  Thanks to the help of the 

actives and the alumni working together we now have $17,744.54.  We are giving away four 

$500 scholarships in the spring of 2011.  After the spring of 2011 we will start giving two each 

semester starting in the fall of 2011.  We are currently awaiting approval from NDSU on our 

scholarship application. When we have that we will start the process of soliciting the scholarship 

application. 

file:///C:/quotation/excellence_is_an_art_won_by_training_and/10320.html
file:///C:/quotation/excellence_is_an_art_won_by_training_and/10320.html
file:///C:/quotation/excellence_is_an_art_won_by_training_and/10320.html


 
 

The reason we took this step is because the social aspect isn’t the only reason why we 

join the fraternity.  We also believe having a scholarship award gives the actives another asset in 

the recruitment of potential members.   

Looking forward we still need the support of alumni to keep the scholarship fund strong and 

viable.  Any donation helps.  Now that we have hit $10,000 we need to try to continue to grow 

the scholarship fund in order to sustain and grow the base and hopefully be able to expand the 

amount we give every year.  All donations (unless we did a raffle in the future) are tax 

deductible.  To donate write Checks payable to: 

NDSU Development Foundation 

Mail to: PO Box 5144 

Fargo, ND    58105-5144 
*****Mark on the Memo and/or For Line (at bottom of check) -Theta Chi Scholarship***** 

Send any questions or comments send to Jason@damiddaugh.com or Jerry Specht Specht@bresnan.net. 

 

CELEBRATING 10 YEARS OF THETA CHI FOR LIFE! 

This past year marks Theta Chi for Life’s tenth year which has also been the most successful 

fundraising year since its creation.  Alumni members that participate in the campaign have 

pledged to donate $200 each year for five consecutive years.  This campaign was started in the 

year 2000 with the primary purpose of paying off the mortgage on the chapter house.  The 

mortgage, which was created in 1995 for repairs and renovations after the fire, was paid off 

within 6 years of us starting the campaign! 

Once the mortgage was paid the campaign changed its focus to financing improvement 

projects at the chapter house.  In 2007 the crumbling asphalt parking lot was removed and then 

replaced with concrete.  In 2009 and 2010 the ladies head and coat room were remodeled.  This 

summer work began on replacing the chapter house roof; this project is scheduled to be completed 

by Homecoming. 

Without the help of Theta Chi for Life these improvement projects would not be possible.  

The chapter is sincerely grateful to the alumni who have stepped forward to support this campaign.  

Since the start of the campaign $79,985 dollars have been donated by over 100 alumni 

participants!!!  Many alumni members that completed their initial $1000 pledge have continued to 

donate annually to the campaign and their generosity is greatly appreciated.   

Looking forward, the alumni council will continue to encourage participation in this 

campaign so a steady stream of income is available for improvement projects at the house.  These 

projects will help maintain our chapter house and keep it competitive with the other fraternity 

houses, many of which have undergone extensive renovations in recent years. 

If you would like to participate in Theta Chi for Life and help ensure the future success of Phi 

chapter you can sign up and donate at our chapter’s website or email Jason Gates at 

alumnitreasurer@phionline.org.  Thank you to all of the alumni that have donated to the Theta Chi 

for Life campaign! 

 

Love & Respect 

Jason Gates, Alumni Treasurer

mailto:Jason@damiddaugh.com
mailto:Specht@bresnan.net
mailto:alumnitreasurer@phionline.org


 
 

Completed $1000 Pledge 

Dennis Agnew 

Paul Backlund 
Eric Bartsch 

David Berg 

Jon Dickson 

Steve Erbstoesser 

Doug Gasal 

Jason Gates 

Roger Gjellstad 

Jim Gompf 

Blake Griffin 

Kim Gutenkunst 

Don Halvorson 

Russ Handegard 

Brian Hankel 

Troy Hedberg 

Dale Hetland 

Adam Homelvig 

Joel Jennissen 

Doug Johnson 

Robert Knorr 

William Kranzler 

Craig Kubik 

Brian Larson 

Eric Lembke 

Kelly Linster 

Jamie Livingston 

Don McAdoo 

Collin Miller 

David Miller 

Doug Miller 

Eric Moberg 

John Nordgaard 

Christopher Olson 
Jason Ramstad (Chubs 
Pub) 

Aaron Reinholz 

Richard Ruud 

Bryan Schultz 

John Shervan 

John Sigurdson 

Robert Stein 

Roger Steiner 

Mike Tobias 

Wes Tossett 

Clair Watne 

Jon Weng 

Brad Westrum 

Roger Williams 

Donated In 2010 
 

Rocky Bertsch 

Ben Buresh 

Richard Buresh 

Bernie Dardis 

Richard Engvall 

Steven Erbtoesser 

Brian Fjosne 

Peter Gates 

Robert Gjellstad 

Roger Gjellstad 

Robert Grant 

Bob Haines 

Scott Halvorson 

Russ Handegard 

Brad Haugen 

Dave Hynek 

Kyle Kemmet 

Loren Kjonaas 

William Kranzler 

Craig Kubik 

Mike Lougheed 

Jason Middaugh 

David Miller 

Patrick Miller 

Glenn Mueller 

John Nordgaard 

Tom Olson 

John Reed 

Aaron Reinholz 

Gary Rosevold 

Richard Ruud 

Lee Sorenson 

Robert Stein 

Roger Steiner 

Clair Watne 

Bradley Westrum 

James Wilhelm 

 

Theta Chi for Life Fund 
Name: ______________________________________________________  
Address: _____________________________________________________  
City: _____________________________________ State: ______ Zip: ________________ Phone: 
___________________________ Cell: __________________________________  
Email: _______________________________________________________  
One Time Contribution: $_______________________________  
Theta Chi for Life Fund: $_______________________________  

To Be Billed (Circle please): Annually Semi-Annually Quarterly  

Choice of Payment:  
Check 
-Make Payable to Theta Chi For Life 
Credit Card 
Name on Card_____________________________  
Visa MasterCard Account#_________________________________  
Expiration Date ___________________________ 

Please mail to:  

Theta Chi Alumni 
P.O. Box 163 

West Fargo, ND 58078-0163 
Or donate online at: www.phionline.org  



 
 

PICTURES FROM THE PAST….. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Theta Chi’s Float for the 2005 Homecoming  Just the good ole times!! 

Just the Guys!! Going out on the town!! 

Having fun in the basement!! Social Hour!! 



 
 

Brother Matt, Emily, Me and Kylee 

Term 2010 

A LETTER FROM THE EDITOR 
 I hope that this Arrow is coming to you in great spirits! 
This past year being the Public Relations/Alumni Relations and 
Editor has been a true roller coaster. Beginning with 
implementing new ideas by sending all Theta Chi for Life 
participates Christmas Cards to planning for the Spring Arrow, 
Homecoming, and Pig Banquet. It has however been a true honor 
to meet and work with so many of you. This past spring was my 
first Pig Banquet and I thought it was by far one of the most 
memorialable events of the year. Working with Bob Stein, Jason 
Gates, and Ben Buresh has been a great time and I have learned a 
ton about how to learn fast, implement new ideas, and just get 
the job done right by always keeping Alumni Relations a top 

priority. This is why next year I have recommended to the active 
chapter to again split Alumni Relations and Public Relations to two 
officers in order to give more time for all the great alumni that we 

have (which is currently on its way of being implemented)! It is always great having the Alumni support as we 
continue to improve Theta Chi into one of the best chapters on campus. It has been a true honor and privilege to 
work for you this past year, thank you so very much for the support and for always being so dedicated to lend a 
helping hand to the active chapter. 

I would like to sincerely thank all of you for reading the Fall 2010 arrow. I would especially like to thank 

the people who made this arrow possible: Ben Buresh, Jason Gates, Russ Handegard, Cory Loveless, Robert Stein, 

Prakash Mathew, Courtney Barstad, Kyle Blake and all the alumni who sent in pictures! 

 
Love & Respect 
Ben Nicholas (1796) 
Benjamin.nicholas@ndsu.edu 
 
 
 
 
 

 


